Executive Committee                                                                                             2.21.14


MINUTES
FOURTH MEETING of the Executive Committee of the Villanova University Senate for Academic Year 2013- on Friday, February 21, 2014 in Driscoll Hall at 1:30 p.m.
       PRESENT:  Dr. Robert Styer, Chairperson; Ms. Meredith Gallagher, Executive 
                           Secretary; Dr. Christopher Kilby; Ms. Gayle Doyle; Ms. Allison Venella 

                            Dr. Sarvesh Kulkarni (guest); Ms. Lourdes Carreras-Ortiz (guest)  


       ABSENT:  Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich (representing the VUAA President) (NIA);
                                            Rev. John Stack (NIA); Dr. Kelly Welch (NIA); Dr. Barbara Wall (NIA); 
                                            Mr. Sean Dolan (NIA) 


        Recording Secretary, Helen Heron

______________________________________________________________________________

I.        THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 22, 2014 HAVE BEEN APPROVED

II.      ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

III.     PREPARATION OF THE SENATE AGENDA FOR THE APRIL 25, 2014
          MEETING
            ________________________________________________________________________

 1.
REPORT BY THE SENATE RECONSTITUTION TASK FORCE

Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr, Senate Task Force Chairperson 


 2.        DISCUSSION AND VOTE ON SENATE STRUCTURE


 3.        ADJOURNMENT
________________________________________________________________________

IV.      UPDATE ON ETHICSPOINT CONTROVERSY

V.       DISCUSSION OF UNIVERSITY BUDGET PRESENTATION

VI.     NEW BUSINESS
                   
VII.    ADJOURNMENT

_________________________________________________________________________

Dr. Styer began the meeting with a short prayer.
I.    APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JANUARY 22, 2014
          Minutes have been approved electronically

II.   ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE
III. REPORT BY THE SENATE RECONSTITUTION TASK FORCE

Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr, Task Force Chairperson 

· The committee has spoken to several constituencies of the university
· Interviewed several people personally and sent out questionnaires to others

· Dr. Lindenmeyr spoke to the Student Government Association

· A Community Forum was originally scheduled for February 13th but due to snow
    it was rescheduled to February 27th at 11:30 AM, SAC 300.  The scheduled 
   February 14th forum was held at 1:00 pm in Falvey 205. 
· The Task Force will present their report on university governance in April.  .  
· The Task  Force feels that it is not in their authority to issue one plan for the
    future

· Tentatively three recommendations with the pros and cons of each will be made

    to the Senate in April and then the Senate will decide upon its future 

·  They are trying to get some publicity regarding this issue in The Villanovan
 because they feel this is an extremely important issue for students for the simple reason that if there is no more full Senate, student representation gets drastically reduced.  Tom Soussou, SGA President, noted that if that were the case, then nine student leadership positions would be removed. They are stressing that to their organization and sending out a survey which will then be sent to the Task Force.

· Dr. Lindenmeyr noted that she had two meetings with Fr. Peter.  She felt he

     was agnostic on the future of the Senate.  
Dr. Styer made a motion to give Senator Sarvesh Kulkarni and Senator Carrera-Ortiz the right to the floor.  Everyone agreed.  
Dr. Kulkarni noted that the most important issue is the effectiveness of the Senate.  Dr. Lindenmeyr agreed that that it is the heart and soul of our discussion. That is the first question that they have asked all those that they have interviewed. How effective is the full Senate? How effective are the committees of the Senate? How could it be made more effective?  Why is it not as effective as it could be? 
Dr. Kulkarni felt that many of his colleagues wondered why are we discussing the Senate and how relevant is this? Dr. Lindenmeyr replied that it is basically what they are trying to deal with.  If the full Senate is to be retained, how can we make it effective?  

Dr. Lindenmeyr recommended that Dr. Kulkarni attend the forum as an opportunity to convey his thoughts on the matter.
            Dr. Kilby commented about the unionization movement that also brought the Senate into existence. Dr. Lindenmeyr stated that she has heard many different narratives about the emergence of the Senate, with the unionization drive being one. She has heard much more Machiavellian explanations for the origins of the Senate.  According to one faculty member, it was a masterful move by the Board of Trustees and University Administration to forestall unrest at Villanova by creating a tripartite body of administrators, faculty and students.  It was effective because the administration could pit the students against the faculty or the faculty against the students, by voting down any initiative that the University Senate might come up with that the administration found undesirable. She had also heard the interpretation that there was also the student unrest due to a sudden tuition increase. 


Dr. Kilby added that if the Task Force report is being given, with discussion happening and then a vote, all in the same Senate meeting, it seems as though people are not going to have time to digest and come up with their own ideas.  He feels as though it should be more than one meeting.  
           Tom Soussou stated as part of the Task Force’s presentation they are going to come up with three or four reports. He feels that if we can send that out a few weeks before the meeting it would allow everyone to review the reports first and then attend the meeting. Tom feels as though there should be a contingency plan for people who are ready to vote at the end of that meeting.  Dr. Styer said that he will not have that on the agenda because if we are not ready to vote, we can table the vote and move it to the next meeting. This could take place in the Fall. 

Allison Venella remarked that why are we electing people if there are no positions? Dr. Styer said that only the Board of Trustees can make that final decision.  He commented that he has a vested interest in having all of the elections and keeping things going forward until the Board approves changes.


Dr. Kilby does not feel as though it is a good plan to have one meeting to present and be finished with no backup plan.  He does not think that rolling over to the Fall is a smart back-up plan. Allison Venella feels that the goal is to have something decided this semester. 


Tom Soussou remarked that Dr. Lindenmeyr’s goal is to have the reports done by mid-March.  He will speak to her about having the reports done before the meeting on April 25th.
The decision was made to have two meetings in April: one meeting to discuss and the other to vote.  Tom will speak to Dr. Lindenmeyr and come up with a definite date to get the reports out.
The full Senate meeting will be scheduled for April 11th from 1:30-3:00 PM, but without a vote (this meeting will replace the previously scheduled Executive Committee meeting for that day).

In summary, Dr. Styer stated that on the April 11th meeting, we will just have a discussion and will not vote until April 25, 2014. At that time, we will continue the discussion and hold the vote.
            A discussion ensued regarding the value of the Senate.
IV. UPDATE ON ETHICSPOINT CONTROVERSY
Dr. Styer met with Debbie Fickler and Ellen Krutz at which time he found out that when they get an ethics point report, they do not treat it differently than anything else. There is a way through EthicsPoint that you may communicate to the person who made the complaint.  When an EthicsPoint complaint is made, three people will get it and at least two of them will confer to decide which administrator will handle it. If the administrator needs more information, they would go back and send an email via EthicsPoint because it is anonymous. They would acquire the information and, if appropriate, explain the relevant policy. They would then ask if the complainant would pursue the established policy.  If they do not pursue it, it would be over.  
 

V.  DISCUSSION OF UNIVERSITY BUDGET PRESENTATION

The Budget presentations to the Senate are traditionally the Friday before the Board of Trustees February meeting on Monday.  The vote is approved at the Senate meeting Friday and the Board of Trustees receives the vote on Monday. However, due to snow the Senate did not meet on that Friday and this year the Board voted without Senate input.  The Board relayed this message to the Senate:  

"We regret that the weather closure prohibited the University Senate's scheduled meeting and endorsement of the fiscal 2015 budget and we thank them for their continued work in advancing Villanova University".

VI. NEW BUSINESS
Dr. Styer wanted the committee to know that if the Senate continues, he is in the process of recruiting a qualified individual willing to serve as the new Senate Chairperson since his term will be over.


The next scheduled Executive Committee meeting for the SECOND SEMESTER

Academic Year 2013-2014 is Friday, March 28th, 2014 at 1:30 PM.
 VII.   ADJOURNMENT


Adjournment took place at 2:30 PM





     Respectfully submitted,

        Meredith Gallagher
        Executive Secretary
             MG/hh
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